
 

Friday 28th April 2023 

 

Important dates for your diary 

Summer 1 Summer 2 

17.04.23 Children return to school 05.06.23 Children return 

02.05.23 KS1 SATs begin (whole month) 05.06.23-16.06.23 Year 4 multiplication 
check 

05.05.23 Class photos 12.06.23-16.06.23 KS1 phonics check 

09.05.23 KS2 SATs begin 21.07.23 Last day of term – 2:00pm 
finish 

26.05.23 Last day of the half term   

    

    

 

 

 



Celebrations 

Class Star of the 
Week 

Writer of the 
Week 

Mathematician of 
the Week 

Reader of the 
Week 

Presenter of 
the Week 

RCM Raed Romario Alex Kai 

1AJ Fatima B Yasmina Ava Eden Sade 

1HE Tyler Mohammed Ali Romel Alana Nasir 

2PH Mawaddah Monica Munira Idris Princess 

2CS Adam Amanah Naila Yousef Sebastian 

 

Class Star of the Week Writer of the Week Mathematician of 
the Week 

Presenter of the 
Week 

3MK Aaradhya Kaelan Sana Tawiah 

3AB Sumayah Arthur Teddy Yahya 

4MV Sammy Lucas Inti Abdul 

4EB Uke Javel Mohamed Genesis 

5BH Keeva Mahdi Brianna Kenza 

5JA Aila Mahdi Abdul Oliver 

6MO Ainhara Abdul Violeta Janet 

6JG Rachel Raia Cianna Nathaniel 

 

This week’s gem winners are…. Emeralds 

This week’s treasure chest winners are… 2PH     4EB 

 

 

Attendance 
 

  
 

Classes with the best attendance this term so far… 
 

1st   

6JG   96.09% 2nd  

5BH   94.73% 3rd 

6MO  94.21% 
 

 

 

 

Class Attendance 

RCM 97.16 

1AJ 97.06 

1HE 99.02 

2PH 95.38 

2CS 97.69 

3MK 95.59 

3AB 92.13 

4MV 98.91 

4EB 95.57 

5BH 94.71 

5JA 97.83 

6MO 93.68 

6JG 95.13 

Whole school 96.01 

School average (year) 93.19% 

National average (year) 92.6% 

School target 96% 

 

This week’s attendance winners are  1HE  4MV 



Latest News 
 
Upcoming closures - reminder 
Please note the following information about upcoming school closures. 
 
On Tuesday 2nd May, the school will be closed to all children apart from the below: 
 
➢ Our Little Stars provision will remain open from 8:45am to 11:45am. Please use Gaza Street 

gate. 
➢ Year 6 will remain open from 9:00am to 3:30pm. Please use Gaza Street gate. A cooked 

school lunch will be provided. 
➢ Afterschool club will be available between 3:30pm and 5:55pm. Children should be dropped-

off promptly at 3:30pm via Sharsted Street entrance. If your child is in year 6, they will be 
taken to afterschool club by school staff. 

 
Anyone who had previously booked our afterschool and/or breakfast clubs for these days will be 
refunded as credit in their Magicbooking account. 
 
For your reference, below contains information about Keyworth closures over the coming weeks. 
 

Week 3 Monday 1st May Tuesday 2nd May Wednesday 3rd 
May 

Thursday 4th 
May 

Friday 5th May 

School closed – 
bank holiday 

School closed – 
strike* 

School open School open School open 

Week 4 Monday 8th May Tuesday 9th May Wednesday 10th 
May 

Thursday 11th 
May 

Friday 12th May 

School closed – 
bank holiday 

School open School open School open School open 

Week 5 Monday 15th May Tuesday 16th 

May 
Wednesday 17th 

May 
Thursday 18th 

May 
Friday 19th May 

School open School open School open School open School open 

Week 6 Monday 22nd 
May 

Tuesday 23rd 
May 

Wednesday 24th 
May 

Thursday 25th 
May 

Friday 26th May 

School open School open School open School open School open 

 
Class photos 
Class photos will take place on Friday 5th May. Please ensure that your child/ren is/are wearing 
full school uniform. Should your child/ren be absent on this day, there is no other opportunity 
for them to be in their class’ photo. 
 
Fundraising for year 6 residential 
There have been a number of different fundraising events this year that has resulted in over 
£6,500 being raised to support the funding of our upcoming year 6 residential trips. This money 
will be used to ensure as many children are able to experience these opportunities without 
money being a barrier to access. Thank you to everyone who has volunteered their time in 
supporting the school with such a worthy cause. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Royal Coronation 
 

 
 
Further information about the charity can be found using the link below: 
 
Together for Short Lives 

https://my.morrisons.com/together-for-short-lives/


Year 4 ukulele concert 
Year 4 are participating in the Southwark 
Music Ukulele Festival at the Royal Festival 
Hall on Thursday 4th May. This is an all-day 
event for our year 4 children, with a 
performance that is open to parents/carers 
and the public at 2:00pm. The performance 
will last approximately 45 minutes and I would 
advise that you arrive early if you want a seat! 
Unless collected from the venue, children will 
return to school with their class by around 
3:30pm. 
 
Computing at Keyworth 
For their computing lessons, the children in 
year 5 have been learning about programming and creating codes when making interactive 
games.  
 

 
 
Year 2 have been creating digital paintings. They have used the program Paint 3D and taken 
inspiration from various artists including Piet Mondrian and Henri Matisse. Using different digital 
tools like paint and brush, they have been able to replicate famous artworks on the computer. 
 

 

 



Bikeability 
Our Bikeability lessons continued this week with children progressing into learning about how to 
cycle safely on the road. 
 

 
 

 
 
Local community event - Coronation 
At the end of this newsletter there is a poster containing information about a local Coronation 
event. 
 



Support for families 1 – London Transport Museum 
Families on Universal Credit or Pension Credit can apply for an unlimited annual pass to the 
London Transport Museum in Covent Garden for only £1.00. Museum annual passes are valid for 
12 months and entitle you to visit the Museum as many times as you like throughout the year. 
Children under 17 can visit for FREE. Further information can be found using the link below: 
 
London Transport Museum 
 
Support for families 2 – speech and language 
At the end of this newsletter you will find several posters containing information about local 
speech and language sessions offered by Evelina London.  
 
Word of the Week 
This week’s Word of the Week is dubious. Please discuss its meaning with your child/ren and 
encourage them to share what they have learned with their teachers in school to receive gems. 
Do they know the origin? Can they use the word correctly in a sentence? Can they identify and 
explain the meaning of alternative forms e.g., dubiously? Can they identify any synonyms or 
antonyms? 
 
Please find below previous words that we have used in school: 
 

 

Previous 
words 

 

certain, mourn, congregate, collaborate, community, progressive, convention, 
respectful, resilient, prevent, rigor, responsible, prejudice, festive, transform, 
despondent, devoted, prosper, discontent, complement, eulogy, culture, equity, 
empathy, poetic, inherited, heritage, prudent 
 

 
I would like to wish you a lovely weekend! 

 
Ray Capper 

Head of School 
 

https://www.ltmuseum.co.uk/visit/tickets#terms


 
 

 



 
 

 



 
 
 
 


